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A Letter from Our CoA Letter from Our CoA Letter from Our CoA Letter from Our Co----PresidentsPresidentsPresidentsPresidents 
 

Dear SRS members and friends, 
 As we close down a difficult year 
(NOT EVEN ONE playing meeting together 
in the Meetinghouse!), Gail and I want to re-
flect a bit. In the often bleak COVID-19 times, 
and now the gray chilly winter, components of 
Contentment, Holiday Happiness and Merri-
ness have been missing. Many of us have 
experienced losses, if not of people we love, 
then of some freedoms, access to art galleries, 
concerts and playing opportunities, fun social 
visits and outings…. The loss of Mark has felt 
like a blow to us in the Recorder Society. 
 So, how are we getting by?  It’s a good 
sign to us Board Members that we still have 
nineteen paid-up members, keeping the organ-
ization afloat. Hopefully, that means that all of 
you are hanging in there okay, and doing mu-
sical things! We each have found and are find-
ing more nurturing, renewing paths through 
these travails. Getting outside, in contact with 
nature, getting exercise. A healthy diet, of 
course! Some stimulation, humor, work ac-
complished, music listened to and played, the 
affections of family and friends…. 
Thank goodness for vaccines, boosters, and 
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January Meeting 
7:15pm 

(start time 7:30pm) 
Thursday, January 20, 2022 

Via Zoom  
Conductor: 

Gayle and Phil Neuman 
 

Note:  To accommodate our fabu-
ous conductors, we are meeting on 
the third Thursday. 

even masks!!! Socializing and playing with 
small groups of friends since we’ve gotten 
vaxed has been refreshingly possible. Whew! 
Life is BETTER.  
 We are glad also that musicians (and 
schools and families) all over the world have 
learned to use Zoom. Technology allows for 
some sense of connection and the sharing of 
music among us. I personally am not much 
of a Zoom fan, but have appreciated a num-
ber of especially good sessions provided 
through our Sacramento and San Francisco 
Recorder Societies. We hope others have 
found many of them rewarding. In our own 
Recorder Society, Mark, Dori$, and Sue 
Jones have all used their new skills and 
helped to keep us in the game. Patty and Do-
ris maintain contact with conductors, SFRS, 
the Friends’ Meeting, and more, and David 
has very ably taken over Mark’s job of dis-
tributing music. We are ongoing! 
 So, entering 2022 with the pandemic 
also ongoing, we STILL can’t plan to meet 
together to play and be in the midst of a reso-
nant recorder orchestra! But there are pluses!  
We are delighted to announce a change in 
plans for January! We are going to be con-
ducted by the Oregon Renaissance Band Trio 
(a partnership with our San Francisco breth-
ren) in music from 1622, 400 years ago, on 
Thursday January 20th . Our meeting with 
Greta Haug-Hryciw has been moved to the 
first Tuesday in February. It’s impossible to 
predict March and Beyond, but we do aim to 
get back to monthly in-person meetings 
when we can, and to have some kind of a 
group party (Spring?).  
 Keep on practicing, and we’ll see you 
on the 20th, 
 
Susan Titus and Gail Crawford 
SRS co-presidents 



                        Conductors for  2021Conductors for  2021Conductors for  2021Conductors for  2021----2022202220222022    
    

We hope to meet in person again as soon as 
it is possible.  
 
The January 2022 meeting will be on 
Thursday, January 20th at 7:30pm (log 
in at 7:15pm) on Zoom  
 
January 20, 2022    Gayle and Phil  
                                    Neuman, Laura          
                                    Kuhlman 
 
February 1, 2022    Greta Haug-Hryciw 
 
March 1, 2022    Hanneke van      
                                     Proosdij  
 
April 5, 2022     Tracia Barbieri 
 
May 3, 2022     Kate Canan 
. 
 

A message in rhyme from our A message in rhyme from our A message in rhyme from our A message in rhyme from our 
CoCoCoCo----President Gail CrawfordPresident Gail CrawfordPresident Gail CrawfordPresident Gail Crawford    

In this upcoming year we hope 
That the positive will be here 
Jolly times will be ahead 
As we hold our families dear 
 
As the snow drifts on the hills 
And the winter comes and goes 
Here's to a wonderful year for all 
As 2022 comes to us and grows 
 
We are with you in this New Year’s wish, 
Gail!   

    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

Our January Conductors:Our January Conductors:Our January Conductors:Our January Conductors:    
Gayle and Phil NeumanGayle and Phil NeumanGayle and Phil NeumanGayle and Phil Neuman    

 
             Gayle and Phil Neuman are players 
and teachers of a wide variety of early wind 
and string instruments and have received in-
ternational acclaim for their recordings of an-
cient and early music including Ensemble De 
Organographia’s CD Music of the Ancient 
Greeks and the Norton Scores Recorded An-
thology of Western Music, and in numerous 
films and television programs.  They appear in 
the award-winning film “Buddymoon” and 
can be heard on the original soundtrack for the 
recent film version of "Ben-Hur."  They have 
performed in the U.S., Japan, Israel, Turkey, 
Greece, Canada, Norway, Germany, and for 
members of the royal family in Jordan.  They 
co-founded and co-direct the Oregon Renais-
sance Band, and have performed with Ameri-
can Bach Soloists, Magnificat, Philharmonia 
Baroque Orchestra, and the Handel and Haydn 
Society Orchestra.  They teach early music 
ensemble classes at the Community Music 
Center in Portland.  They have given work-
shops and presentations at the Smithsonian 
Institution, Oberlin Conservatory, Rice Uni-
versity, Cleveland Museum of Art, and the 
Getty Center.  They have built over 450 early 
wind and stringed instruments including 
douçaines, krummhorns, cornamusen, rack-
etts, and vielles. 
 

(Description of music is on next page) 



    Concerts (Again!!!)Concerts (Again!!!)Concerts (Again!!!)Concerts (Again!!!)    
    

Voices of Music 
 

The world-renowned Bay Area Early 
Music performances of Voices of Music 
are thrilled to announce their return to the 
stage after over a year-long hiatus.  
 
  
Musica Transalpina: Chamber music 

from Italy and England 
The Italians invented the violin, perfected 
its music, and travelled everywhere. Fea-
turing soloists Elizabeth Blumenstock & 
Augusta McKay Lodge. 
 
February 18:  Palo Alto, First United 
Methodist, 7pm 
February 19:  San Francisco, St. Mark’s 
Lutheran Church, 8pm 
February 20:  Berkeley, First Congrega-
tional Church, 7:30pm 
 
The Art of the Violin: Vivaldi, Gemini-
ani & Handel 
18th century solo and ensemble concer-
tos, including the Vivaldi violin concerto 
in A Minor RV 356 performed by Augus-
ta McKay Lodge. 
 
March 25:  Palo Alto, First United Meth-
odist, 7pm 
March 26:  San Francisco, St. Mark’s Lu-
theran, 8pm 
March 27:  Berkeley, First Congregation-
al Church, 7:30pm 
 
         We are offering subscriptions only. 
Should there still be seats available we'll 
open up single ticket sales online and by 
phone two weeks in advance of the con-
cert. There will be no ticket sales at the 
venues, so please plan ahead. 
 
To purchase your tickets please go to 
www.voicesofmusic.org/concerts or call 
our box office to speak with Greta at 415-
377-4444. 
    
 
 

     
                     Notes from our conductorsNotes from our conductorsNotes from our conductorsNotes from our conductors    
  
The Oregon Renaissance Band Trio (Gayle 
Neuman, Phil Neuman, and Laura Kuhlman) 
will lead a Zoom playing session of music from 
400 years ago, a year in which music written in 
the older Renaissance style and the new Ba-
roque manner were both published and per-
formed.  It will feature music from three 
sources: 
 
• The Welsh composer, Thomas Tomkins 

(1572-1656) from his “Songs for 3,4,5, and 
6 parts” of 1622 

• Music from “Il quarto libro de varie sonate, 
sinfonia...1622” by the Mantuan composer 
Salamone Rossi (c. 1570-1630) 

• Dance music from Ben Johnson’s “The 
Masque of Augurs” performed at Whitehall 
Palace in 1622. 

 
All will be played in real time on an interesting 
variety of instruments by the ORB Trio. 
 

Spring Concerts in the Bay AreaSpring Concerts in the Bay AreaSpring Concerts in the Bay AreaSpring Concerts in the Bay Area    
    

Performances at UC Berkeley… 
 
March 4, 2022 Jordi Savall and Le Con- 
                                  cert des Nations, 
   Tous les matins du monde 
 
April 10, 2022 English Baroque Soloists, 
   John Eliot Gardner,  
   Conductor 
 
May 6, 2022  Tallis Scholars 
 
Information:  calperformances.org 
 
 



Online WorkshopsOnline WorkshopsOnline WorkshopsOnline Workshops    
 

The Confident Switch Hitter 
 Set Yourself up for Switching Success! 

with Anne Timberlake  
         Wednesday, 1/12/2022: 7 PM, CST  
 
 Let’s be honest– switching instru-
ments can be a huge pain in the rear. Not on-
ly do you have the physical challenges of a 
new instrument, you need to complete a 
mental shift to accommodate your new fin-
gering system and/or clef. And it doesn’t al-
ways go smoothly. Is there anything you can 
do about that? While we can’t eliminate 
switching snafus entirely, we can make 
shifts in your routines that set us up for 
switching success. In this live, one-hour 
Zoom webinar, we’ll explore strategies to 
help you switch with fewer expletives and 
more grace! 
 To register and receive your Zoom 
link and password, visit my website and 
complete the purchase process. Upon com-
pleting the purchase process, you’ll receive 
your Zoom link and password via 
email.  Webinar participants also receive six 
weeks of streaming access to the replay.  
 The registration fee is $18. If you 
have questions, or if you prefer to write me a 
check, you can contact me 
at anne@annetimberlake.com.  
 

Winter Term Courses  
with  

Marea Chernoff 
 

 The Vancouver Symphony Orchestra 
School of Music is offering online recorder 
classes for the Winter term. Included in the 
courses are technique classes, a Handel So-
nata Class (C Major), a recorder masterclass 
series for performers (and those who wish to 
audit), and a bass recorder class. Use the 
link below to see full descriptions of the of-
fered courses and to enroll if interested.  
 
Please contact instructor Marea Chernoff 
marearecorder@gmail.com with any ques-
tions.  

Winter Term 2022 Online  
Consort Classes 

with Oregon Renaissance Band  
(Laura Kuhlman, Phil Neuman, Gayle 

Neuman)  
  
1) Consort Class (geared toward upper in-
termediate and advanced players)  
 
Begins on January 5th and/or 8th, 2022. 
This class will meet on Wednesdays at 7 
PM, PST and Saturdays at 10 AM, PST 
for ten weeks. You may attend either/both 
Wednesdays and/or Saturdays.  
 
This will be a continuation of the same level 
as in 2021. [The repertoire will be similar to 
what the ORB presented for the virtual Pres-
cott AZ workshop in September 2021, plus 
some non-Renaissance pieces.]  
 
Cost is $100  
  
2) NEW! Intermediate Consort Class  
 
Begins on January 4th and/or 8th, 2022. 
This class will meet on Tuesdays at 7 PM, 
PST and on Saturdays at 1 PM, PST for  
ten weeks. The music will be similar to the 
repertoire from the 2021 online consort clas-
ses (Renaissance and other eras) but will go 
more slowly at first, with fewer pieces. 
There will be more emphasis on technique 
and other issues of interest to players of in-
termediate ability.    
 
Cost for either class is $100 payable either 
as a donation at www.emgo.org or by send-
ing a check payable to 'EMGO' to EMGO, 
PO Box 593, Oregon City OR 97045.  
 
After you have paid online or mailed your 
check, please send an email to confirm your 
registration to pneumantartold@gmail.com.   
 



Online ConcertsOnline ConcertsOnline ConcertsOnline Concerts    
    

Midtown Concerts presents… 
 
The concerts listed below are live 
streamed on the gemsny.org website or on 
YouTube.  
Concerts are from 1:15pm to 2:00pm EST 
(10:15am PST). 
 

Arnie Tamamoto and Friends 
December 30, 2021 

The Heart of Sensibility   
The Galant style was all the rage in 18th-

century London, attracting musicians from 
all over the continent.  

  
Filament 

January 6, 2022 
 Filament explores the interactions be-

tween musicians of Scandinavia, Northern 
Germany, and England in a program of 
rarely heard delights for violin, viola da 

gamba, and harpsichord  
 

Rozendaal/Appel 
January 13, 2022 

An eclectic selection of esoteric and idio-
matic solos and duos. Featured composers 

are Alfonso Ferrabosco, Jean-Henri 
d’Anglebert, and Karl Philipp Emanuel 

Bach. 
  

Hollinshead-Bass 
January 20, 2022 

A Wintry Mix  
“A Wintry Mix" is a potpourri of tradi-
tional and Elizabethan songs to enliven 

the short days and long nights of winter.   
 

These concerts are in person at The 
Church of the Transfiguration in New 
York City (if you happen to be in New 
York!). 

 More Online Learning Opportunities!More Online Learning Opportunities!More Online Learning Opportunities!More Online Learning Opportunities!    
    

Classses with Tish Berlin  
 
1. Turning Notes into Music 
January 11, 18, 25, February 1, and 8: 10 - 
11:30 AM, PST 
 
This class will focus on the basic areas of record-
er technique: breathing, blowing, fingers, and 
tongue, and will apply the principles to Medieval, 
Renaissance, and 
Baroque music . 
January 11: Breathing and Blowing - The Path 
to Beautiful Tone  
January 18: Tongue - The Mechanics and Art of 
Articulation with Single Tonguing  
January 25: Tongue continued, with Paired and 
Double Tonguing  
February 1: Fingers - Fleet and Nimble is the 
Name of the Game  
February 8: Tone - Vibrato, Straight Tone, Cre-
scendo/Decrescendo  
 
Geared to intermediate players but all who would 
like to develop stronger technical skills are wel-
come. Each class is $25.  
 
2. The Recorder in Bach’s Cantatas 
January 11, 18, 25, February 1, and 8: 1:30 - 3 
PM, PST  
This class will focus on three of Bach’s cantatas 
that use the recorder.  

January 11: BWV 106 - Gottes Zeit ist die al-
lerbeste Zeit  
January 18: Continuation of BWV 106  
January 25: BWV 152 - Tritt auf die Glau-
bensbahn  
February 1: Continuation of BW V 152, and 
introduction to BWV 182 - Himmelskönig sei  
willkommen 
February 8: Continuation of BWV 182  
For upper intermediate to advanced recorders. 
Each class is $25.  
 
Information:  tishberlin@sbcglobal.net 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Availability will be different under Covid  re-
strictions.  Please check with teacher! 
Take lessons from a recorder expert!Take lessons from a recorder expert!Take lessons from a recorder expert!Take lessons from a recorder expert!    
 

Sacramento area:   
 Kate Canan is available for recorder 
lessons or ensemble coaching. Contact her at 
916-996-7932 or kacanan@yahoo.com. 
She’s now in Grass Valley, at 469 Pine 
Street (95945). Kate is currently teaching 
online via Zoom or FaceTime.  Of course, 
she’s also happy to have people drive up 
here, take a lesson on the back porch, and go 
hiking at Empire Mine State Park across the 
street.    
 
These teachers are in the Bay Area (or 
willing to come to Sacramento, if there’s 
enough interest): 
 
  Greta Haug-Hryciw, SRS member  
and conductor, would love to give lessons 
before chapter meetings.  Contact Greta at  
(415) 377-4444 or at gr8asf@gmail.com 
 Frances Feldon, conductor  of the 
Barbary Coast Recorder orchestra and music 
director of the ensemble Flauti Diversi, is 
available for lessons.  She can be contacted 
at franfeldon@gmail.com 
 Judith Linsenberg, the director of 
the Baroque ensemble Musica Pacifica, 
holds a doctorate in early music from Stan-
ford, and has extensive recorder teaching ex-
perience.   She may be contacted by phone at 
510-459-5958.   
   

More information about teachers is on our 
blog:   

http://sacrecorders.wordpress.com/ 
    

Find Us Online!Find Us Online!Find Us Online!Find Us Online!    
 

 The SRS website is at http://
www.sacrecorders.org.  There you can find 
current and archived newsletters, infor-
mation about lessons, concerts, and work-
shops, and more announcements from the 
wider early music world. Anyone can add 
more information by commenting on the 
posts. You can check the site for new infor-
mation any time, or you can receive email 
notices of new posts by entering your email 
in the “Follow” field.  Please send Kate an 
email if you have information to share with 
our members: kacanan@yahoo.com.  
 We are also on Facebook.  Just 
search for Sacramento Recorder Society 
and be sure to “like” us!! 
 

Consider joining one of the larger Consider joining one of the larger Consider joining one of the larger Consider joining one of the larger     
organizations which make our own SRS organizations which make our own SRS organizations which make our own SRS organizations which make our own SRS 

possible:  possible:  possible:  possible:      
 The San Francisco Early Music So-
ciety, with whom we are affiliated, offers 
excellent workshops and concerts in the 
Bay Area.  Their website: www.sfems.org 
 American Recorder Society, of 
which we are a chapter, is the national or-
ganization which promotes recorders.  
Their website:  
 https://americanrecorder.org 

 
     SRS Non-Member Meeting Policy 

Please be aware... 
 Our virtual meetings in conjunction 
with the San Francisco Recorder Society 
cost $15.  Please contact and pay the San 
Francisco Recorder Society if you’d like to 
join our great virtual meetings! 
Website:  https://arssanfrancisco.org/ 
    



Listening to Early MusicListening to Early MusicListening to Early MusicListening to Early Music    
    
Here are some possibilities:  

• Sunday Baroque, which airs from 
7am to 11am on 88.9 FM, KXPR. 

• Harmonia provides podcasts at its 
website: indianapublicmedia.org/
harmonia 

• The Chicago Early Music website 
provides access to many early music 
resources. They are at:  

      earlymusichicago.org 
• Magnatune.com allows you to listen 

to music free and pay when you 
choose to download, or you can sub-
scribe for $15/month for unlimited 
downloads  

• Millennium of Music:  "The sources 
and mainstreams of European music 
from the thousand years before the 
birth of Bach." 

      http://www.millenniumofmusic.com 
•  recorder-radio.com streams a varie-

ty of recorder music 24 hours a day 
• Also available online:  Con-

certzender Oude Muziek (mostly 
early music, there’s an announcer 
every so often who is speaking  
Dutch).  You can find these stations 
using Tune In Radio. 

• The Boston classical station, 
WCRB, has an early music stream. 
Go to classicalwcrb.org, click on the 
play button, and the early music 
stream is one of your choices. Click 
on it! 

 
    

 

 

About the  Sacramento Recorder About the  Sacramento Recorder About the  Sacramento Recorder About the  Sacramento Recorder     
SocietySocietySocietySociety    

 The Sacramento Recorder Society, 
founded in 1982, is a non-profit, tax-
exempt organization.  It is a chapter of the 
American Recorder Society and an affiliate 
of the San Francisco Early Music Society.  
We welcome recorder players of all ages 
and abilities as well as players of other ear-
ly music instruments such as lutes, viols, 
sackbuts, shawms, curtals, krummhorns, 
and percussion.  Beginners are urged to 
study privately and learn fingerings and be-
come comfortable reading music before 
joining the recorder orchestra. 
 We meet monthly (in non-Covid 
times) from September through June, from 
6:45pm to 9:30pm on the first Tuesday of 
each month, at the Friends Meeting House, 
890 57th Street, between J St. and H St.  
Most of our meetings are conducted by a 
professional early music specialist who 
teaches recorder technique and relevant 
music history and theory while exploring 
music of many eras. 
 Many of our members also play in 
smaller groups in members’ homes during 
the rest of the month. 
 

Sacramento Recorder Society BoardSacramento Recorder Society BoardSacramento Recorder Society BoardSacramento Recorder Society Board    
2021202120212021----2022202220222022    

    
Co-Presidents:  Gail Crawford and Susan 

Titus 
  

 Secretary:  Patricia Johnson 

 Treasurer:  Doris Loughner 

 Members-at-Large:  Robert Foster, 
 Carol Thompson, David Dodds 
 
For information on SRS, please contact 
the following board members by email: 
gail.crawford1@gmail.com  or  
susanlee448@att.net   


